Fr. Mike’s Corner

	At Masses last weekend we announced who the priests will be here in the new “Family of Parishes” (St. Aloysius, St. Joseph, St. Julie Billiart, St. Peter in Chains, Queen of Peace).  First, as of July 1 the pastor of the five parishes will be Fr. Richard Walling.  Fr. Rick is currently pastor of the Coldwater cluster of three parishes in the northern part of our Archdiocese.  He was ordained priest in 1978.  During his forty-three years of priesthood he has served as a faculty member of our seminary and in a number of parishes.  Longer-term members of the Region will be happy to hear that Fr. Jeff Silver is going to be serving the “Family”.  Fr. Jeff was my predecessor at St. Julie Billiart.  Fr. Jeff is currently pastor of St. Mary’s in Oxford and actually lives within St. Peter in Chains Parish boundaries.  And Fr. Ed Hoffmann will be staying here, probably until he goes to active military duty to fulfill his ROTC requirements.


	In today’s bulletin the Region’s Outreach Committee is suggesting some reading you might do in connection to Black History Month.  I encourage you to read one of those documents.  In addition may I suggest a brief but fascinating history of Catholics of African descent here in North America?  It can be found at nbccongress.org/ black-catholic-history-timeline.  We often think of the Irish, German, or Polish Catholic population.  February is a good time to broaden our understanding.


	Finally, I just want to remind you that Lent begins March 2.  The recently issued Regional Newsletter contains a calendar for the season.  Next week I’ll share a few online resources you might find helpful.
